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Newsletter  
03rd May 2019 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                   Attendance this week 
 

                                1K 95.77%               2A 91.11%          3F 90.33%            4F 98.28%               5H 95.00%               6B 90.34% 
                             1T 92.14%         2T 97.97%          3R 97.93%           4G 97.86%              5Ha 96.30%           6L 98.89% 
                             1Ti 94.44%              2Th 94.96%        3T 97.59%           4R 90.71%               5T 95.93%               6W 98.93% 

 

Well done to 2T and 6W for best attendance this week. 

                                            Overall attendance since September: 95.06%  
Please make sure your child arrives on time for school every day ς School starts at 8.30am Thank you 

             

 

ETSP Debating Competition 
 

Last night, 9 pupils from Prince of Wales went to George Spicer Primary School to compete in a competition called The 

Great Debate. This was organised by the ôTowniesõ or the ETSP - Enfield Town Schools Partnership. 11 schools participated 

over three evenings. 
 

Our school put forward two teams. The first debated: This house believes that the monarchy should be abolished; The 

second team: This house believes that children under 7 should attend school. 
 

I am proud of our achievement and I want to say a very big thank you to my team mates that competed so well and to the 

staff that helped us prepare: Ms Clarke, Mr Payne and Mr Bless. Also, to Mrs Cleland for driving some of us there. The 

second motion won the semi-finals against these schools: Worcesters, St Andrewõs C of E Enfield and George Spicer. Now 

we are through to the finals. 
 

The Assistant Headteacher from George Spicer sent 

a very nice email about our performance that you can 

read below. 
 

Wish us good luck for the finals on 10th June! 

 

Serkan 6B, Prince of Walesõ Debating Team 

 

Value of the Month:   

Tyler 1T, Asser 1K, Sadia 1Ti, Deniz 2A, Anna 2T, Deniz 2A, 

 Harry 3F, Fadhil 3T, Samir 4G, Eren 4R, Sena 4F,  

Kavalli 5Ha, Evelien 5T, Gemma 5H, Rianna 6B, Annajoni 6L, 

Chayce 6W 

 

 
 

 

 

Parentsõ Forum 

The next Parentsõ Forum Caf® is on 

Wednesday 12th June at 8:30am. This is a 

good opportunity for parents to bring up any 

general issues, make suggestions or ask 

questions. We wonõt discuss individual pupils. 

Subject: Debating last night! 
Dear Mr Bless, 
I just wanted to drop you a message about the debating competition last night at George Spicer. I thought your team that 
argued in favour of being at school before age 7 were absolutely excellent. They were articulate, poignant and very quick 
witted in their debate. They raised a number of arguments that I hadn't even considered myself! They thoroughly deserved to 
be in the final! I was also impressed by how friendly and polite all of your competitors were during the break as well - they 
were a real credit to your school - and the fact that some of them are in Year 5 is mind-blowing. Congratulations to all involved 
and I look forward to our team duelling with yours in the final! 
Many Thanks 
David Combe, Assistant Head, George Spicer Primary School  
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 2018/2019 

Monday 6th May Bank Holiday 

w/c 13th May KS2 SATs week 

Friday 17th May Year 3 to visit Myddleton House/Lea Valley 

Tuesday 21st May  Year 6 2019 residential meeting 8.30am in the community room 

Wednesday 22nd May Year 4 to the Verulamium 

Thursday 23rd May Polling station in the round hall 

Monday 27th g Fri 31st May Half term 

Monday 3rd June g Wednesday 5th June Year 6 Butlins Residential trip 

Monday 10th June Quad Kids Athletics final 

Wednesday 12th June C}­¢©¯®UW9ª­°¨W6}·é  

Friday 21st June WWF g Wear the colours of an endangered animal 

 Curious Maths Quiz 

July tbc Sports Day and Family Picnic 

Friday 5th July Year 6 Leavers Party 

Thursday 11th July Year 2 Seaside trip 

Friday 12th July Year 5 Lea Valley School visit 

 Reports to parents 

 Friends of PoW Summer Fun Day 3:30 g 5:15pm 

Monday 15th July *1*'«¨WC}­¢©¯®UW8±¢©¥©£Wg drop in 

Friday 19th July Finish at 1.30pm for the summer holidays 

Monday 22nd July Inset day g School closed 

Tuesday 23rd July Inset day g School closed 

School Lunches 

We have listened to concerns that were raised and understand that the new school lunch system for  selecting school 

dinners or packed lunches only is not working as well as we had anticipated. We are therefore allowing children to choose 

what they prefer on a daily basis.  

From Monday 29th, your childõs Class Teacher will take a lunch register in the morning to see who will be having a packed 

lunch or school dinner. This list will then go to the school office. If you have requested a school lunch and you are in arrears 

your child will not be entitled to a school lunch. Unless your account is settled, an appointment will be arranged with Mrs 

Cleland or Mrs Rees to discuss reasons why and to explore solutions. 

If you believe you are entitled to free school meals, also speak to the school office. 

Please note; you are still responsible for payment up to the date given for the start of your free school meals. 

Times Tables Champions 

Well done to  

Varun 3F for achieving his first times table badge  

 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwixnOaZuP_hAhUO-YUKHcLJAzgQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://itunes.apple.com/gb/app/squeebles-times-tables/id666245333?mt%3D8&psig=AOvVaw0AJM9kp5d1CgolxkLeuFy3&ust=1556975565556689


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 



Enfield to Germany Tour 

Football Trials ς Male & Female 

WHERE: 

Southbury Leisure Centre (Astro Pitch/Grass - outside) 

WHEN: Tuesday 21st May, 5-6pm, Age group: Year 5 & 6 

(Training will continue every Tuesday until competition date if selected) 

TOUR DATES: (if selected) 

Friday 5th July ς Sunday 7th July 2019 

Please note: 

As part of Enfield Town twinning with Gladbeck, Germany we are looking to represent 

Enfield in the forthcoming tournament. You must either go to school in the Borough 

or live in the Borough in order to represent Enfield.  

The tour includes a trip to a local swimming pool, BBQ party and sporting activities 

such as beach volleyball and beach football! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pictures taken from 2018 tour to Germany. Contact details: Clyde Brennan ς 07816 923234 - Sarah 

Hammond ς 07543169243 ς Jamie Millard ς 07941 815618 Natalie Howard - 07411862143 

 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


